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Letter to Secretary of State 

President Is Required 
To Resign in meriting 
If President Nixon decides 

to resign, the la* requires 
him to do so by sending a 
letter of resignation to the 
office of the Secretary of 
State. 

Government laWyers said 
the relevant statute is Title 
3, Section 20 of the U.S. 
Code, which states: 

"The only evidence of a 
refusal to accept, or a resig-
nation of the office of Presi-
dent or Vice President, shall 
be an instrument in writing, 
declaring the same, and sub-
scribed by the person refus-
ing to accept or resigning,' 
as the case may be, and de-
livered into the Office of, 
the Secretary of State." 

Government lawyers who 
researched that statute 
shortly before Vice Presi-
dent Agnew's resignation 
noted that Secretary of 
State Henry, A. Kissinger 
would not have to be in the 
country to accept the Presi-
dent's resignation—that the 
law only requires the letter 
to go to his office. 

They added that the gen-
eral assumption is that Vice 
President • Ford would be-
come President as soon as 
such a letter of resignation 
were delivered. 

However, the legal situa-
tion would be complicated if 
the President chose to make 
his resignation effective  

some date in the future. 
Lawyers said there is no 
clear guidance on the books 
covering that point. Presuni-
ably, Attorney General Wil-
liam B. Saxbe would be the 
arbiter in such a' situation. 

Baring such a complica- 
tion, lawyers said, Ford 
would become President as 
soon as the letter reached 
the office of the Secretary 
of State. He would legally 
be the President, they said, 
even before he took the for-
mal oath of office. 

Government lawyers an-
ticipate that Ford, if Mr. 
Nixon indeed resigns, will 
take the oath quickly—just 
as former President John- 
son did aboard Air Force 
One shortly after President 
Kennedy was assassinated 
on Nov. 22, 1963. 

Also, as in the case of 
President Johnson, Ford 
need not occupy the White 
House immediately after be-
coming President. Johnson 
worked out of the Executive 
Office Building just, west of 
the White House until Presi- 
dent Kennedy's personal ef-
fects had been removed 
from the Oval Office. 

Such mechanics of succes-
sion, said government law-
yers, are governed by per-
sonal relationships and pref-
erences rather than hard-
and-fast rules in the law 
books. 


